
ENCOURAGING ALL IN THE AIM TO BETTER OUR BEST 

EXCELLENCE  RESPECT  RESPONSIBILITY 

      

Tottenham Central 
School 
Principal: Amanda Thorpe 
 
Week 10, Term 4 
Friday, 10 December 2021 

 
PRESENTATION 

DAY 
—————— 
10 December 2021 



ENCOURAGING ALL IN THE AIM TO BETTER OUR BEST 

EXCELLENCE  RESPECT  RESPONSIBILITY 

Tottenham Central School 

2021 Presentation Ceremony 

 
Primary Academic Awards 

 

Kindergarten Book Awards: 

For Consistent Effort 

Lila Greig 

Samara Klante 

Marshall Brodin 

Jerry Firth 

Oliver Fitzalan-Young 

Harvey Smith 

William Starr 

 

 

Year 1 Book Awards: 

Annalise Klante  Academic Achievement  

Lexi Fishpool  Most Improved and Consistent Effort  

Emma Larkings  Consistent Effort and Achievement 

 

 

Year 2 Book Awards: 

Arlie Baker (absent) Academic Achievement and            
    Consistent Effort 

Katie Ellem   Consistent Effort and Improvement 

Evelyn Greig  Most Improved 
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Year 3 Book Award: 

Max Fishpool   Academic Achievement and         
     Consistent Effort 

Marty Fulton   Consistent Effort and Achievement 

Georgia Campbell (absent) Consistent Effort and Most              
     Improved 

 

 

 

Year 4 Book Awards: 

Kate Radford  Academic Achievement 

Isabelle Brodin  Consistent Effort and Most Improved 

William Attenborough Consistent Effort and Improvement 

 

 

 

Year 5 Book Awards: 

Nathan Klante  Academic Achievement 

Kate Attenborough Consistent Effort and Improvement 

Billy Baldwinson  Consistent Effort and Achievement 

 

 

 

Year 6 Book Awards: 

Lucy Baldwinson  Dux of Primary 

Harry Radford  Most Improved 

Lily Horsburgh  Consistent Effort and Achievement 

James O’Brien  Consistent Effort and Achievement 

Alex Lloyd   Consistent Effort and Improvement 
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Secondary Academic Awards 
 
Stage 4 Awards: 
 
Shai Handsaker  Overall Academic Achievement 
    Plus certificates for: 
    Academic Achievement in English,           
    Mathematics, Geography, LOTE— 
    Samoan 
    Diligence in Science 
    Consistent Effort and Application in 
    PDHPE and Music 
Hayley Logan (absent) Consistent Effort and Application in History and Visual Arts 
Shauna Pollard  Consistent Effort and Application in Technology (Mandatory) 
 
 
 
 
Stage 5 Awards: 
 
Maddi Loftus  Overall Consistent Effort and  
    Application 
    Plus certificates for: 
    Academic Achievement in  
    PDHPE, Agricultural                   
    Technology 
    Consistent Effort and Application in Geography,  Industrial  
    Technology—Timber   
Isaac Noakes  Academic Achievement in English,      
    Mathematics, History 
Hayley Roberts  Application and Improvement in Science 
Kayla Anderson  Consistent Effort and Application in Work Education 
 
 
 
Stage 6 Awards  
 
Lachlan Makim  Certificates for: 
    Consistent Effort and Application in             
    Mathematics Standard 2, Chemistry, Primary  
    Industries 
Dominic Vincent  Certificates for: 
    Consistent Effort and Application in English 
    Studies, Mathematics Standard, Primary  
    Industries  
    Practical Application in Construction 
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James Burgoyne Memorial  

 

Debating trophy won by Year 6 

Banners presented to:           

  Year 5 Fergus Chase 

    Ella Brennan (absent)         

    Kate Larkings 

    May Tucker 

 

    Year 6 Billy Simpson 

    Ciara Anderson 

         Lily Horsburgh 

    James O’Brien 

  

    Chairperson: Kate Attenborough 

    Timekeeper: Joshua Klante 

 

 

 

2021 ‘Home Safety’ poster winners 

  
  
 Kinder Lila Greig 
 Year 1  Braxton Logan (absent) 
 Year 2 Katie Ellem 
 Year 3 Charlotte Levick 
 Year 4 William Attenborough 
 Year 5 Kate Attenborough 
 Year 6 Lucy Baldwinson 
 Stage 4 Hayley Logan (absent) 
 Stage 5 Maddi Loftus 
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Sports Awards 

 

Lorraine Stonham Swimming Trophy 

For outstanding primary swimming awarded to Marty Fulton 

 

The Rose Martin Trophy 

For overall sportsperson awarded to Lucy Baldwinson 

 

The P&C Trophy  

For best all round sportsperson awarded to Billy Baldwinson 

 

The Lindsay Trophy 

For sportsmanship in primary awarded to Ciara Anderson 

 

Western School Sports Association 

Certificate of recognition for state representation awarded to:  

Lucy Baldwinson for tennis  

Marty Fulton for swimming 

 

Peter Peckham Trophy 

For Junior Secondary Sportsperson awarded to Shauna Pollard 

 

Sarah Lindsay Trophy 

For Secondary Sportsmanship awarded to Maddi Loftus 

 

The Bevan Trophy 

For All Round Sportsperson in Secondary awarded to Lachlan Makim 

 

NSW Premier’s Challenge Award for Primary 

Awarded to Jenavieve Lloyd-Small 

 

NSW Premier’s Challenge Award for Secondary 

Awarded to Kayla Anderson 

 

House Competition Trophy 

 Swimming—Latham 

 Cross Country—Latham 

 Athletics—Latham 
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Other awards 
 

Victor Jarvis Award 
Awarded to Maddi Loftus 

 
The Susan Fishpool Memorial Music Trophy 

Awarded to Shai Handsaker 
 

ICPA Tottenham Branch Scholarship Award 
Awarded to Ciara Anderson 

 
Gobondery Teachers Association Scholarship Award 

Primary awarded to Ciara Anderson 
Secondary awarded to Shauna Pollard 

 
Tullamore Local AECG Scholarship 

Primary awarded to Jenavieve Lloyd-Small 
Secondary awarded to Shai Handsaker 

 
CWA Oxley Group Educational Grant 

Awarded to Billy Simpson 
 

The Rose Martin Debating/Public Speaking Trophy 
Awarded to Lily Horsburgh 

 
Choir Trophy 

Awarded to Lexi Fishpool 
 

Future Moves Awards 
Awarded to Emily Harley (Primary) and Kayla Anderson (Secondary) 

 
Ampol Best All Rounder Award 

Awarded to Lachlan Makim 
 

Australian Defence Force Long Tan Leadership Teamwork Award 
Awarded to Isaac Noakes and Lachlan Makim 

 
Citizenship Awards 

Awarded to Hayley Roberts (Secondary) 
Lily Horsburgh (Primary) 

 
Reuben F Scarf Award for commitment 

Awarded to Maddi Loftus 
 

Year 6 Presentation 
 

Year 12 Presentation 
Awarded to Lachlan Makim 

 
Induction of School Captains 

School Captain for 2022   Isaac Noakes 
Primary School Captains for 2022  Kate Attenborough 

      Joshua Klante 
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P&C Association – Canteen Update 
On behalf of the Tottenham P&C and the 
school, I would like to say thank you to           
Katherine Klante for running the school         
canteen. The healthy meals for students 
and staff have been greatly appreciated. 
Katherine has decided to hang up her 
apron at the end of this year, and we would 
like to acknowledge her time and effort in 
preparing food for the school community. 
Thank you Katherine!  
  
In 2022, we welcome Lisa Fishpool into the school canteen. Lisa will be operating the canteen on 
Wednesdays, with communications regarding the canteen menus and payment options to be shared 
in the school newsletter and also on the Tottenham Central School Canteen Facebook page. Lisa will 
be following the Healthy Foods requirements for the canteen, and will provide a range of healthy                 
options. Please keep an eye out for updates at the start for Term 1 2022.  Welcome Lisa! 
  
To our Tottenham Central School Community, I wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy and 
Healthy New Year! 
  
Sharon Medcalf 
President Tottenham P&C Association 
 
Library - Important Notice 
All library books are due back. If they have not been returned, students will have been given a                     
reminder letter today, and then a replacement request note will be sent early next week. Please get  
overdue books back to the school as soon as possible. 
 
Swimming carnival nomination form and notes 2022 
Swimming carnival nomination forms and permission notes have 
been sent home for the swimming carnival next year. These need  
to be returned as soon as possible. For those parents with 8 year  
old children in Year 1, it is easier to complete the nomination form  
now and send it in then see how they go over the holidays. If you  
feel your child cannot swim in the carnival they can be taken out at  
the beginning of next year.  
 
Lost items 
After the K/1/2 water play afternoon, we were left with one pair of 
Bonds boys briefs (size 8-10), and a pair of Canterbury blue shorts  
(size 10). We are missing a pair of blue sports shorts that may have 
been put in the wrong bag. 
Also, in the K/1 classroom, there are 2 jumpers that have been there 
for just over a week. One has Isabella Pursehouse written on the 
tag and is a size 4. The other has no name and is a size 6. 
 
If any of these sound familiar, could you please contact the school. 

School news  

Congratulations to       
our PBL award               

recipients! 
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BURGOYNE DEBATE 2021 
After a year’s absence from public viewing due to Covid-19 restrictions last year, the annual Burgoyne 
Debate between Year 5 and 6 was once again able to be hosted by the Tottenham Lions Club at the 
Tottenham Bowling Club on Wednesday, 8 December. The topic this year was That renewable         
energy should replace all traditional forms of energy.  
The Year 6 team consisted of Billy Simpson, Ciara Anderson, Lily Horsburgh and James O’Brien. The 
Year 5 team comprised of Fergus Chase, Ella Brennan, Kate Larkings and May Tucker. The timekeeper 
was Josh Klante and the chairperson was Kate Attenborough. 
Both teams were well-prepared which made the adjudication a very difficult task for Miss Thorpe. The 
final result saw a win awarded to the Year 6 team.  
 
Well done to all students involved, to Mrs Attenborough for coaching the Year 6 team, and to the    
families for supporting their children to be involved in this invaluable life experience. 
 
Chrissie Baldwinson 
Debating Coordinator 
 

Primary news  
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SRC Tennis Competition!  
 
 
SRC Tennis 
The SRC tennis competition has continued this week. The boys' competition finished with a final      
between Billy Attenborough and Billy Baldwinson. The boys battled it out on Tuesday with Billy      
Baldwinson winning. He will receive his prize at Monday's morning assembly.   
 
The girls have started their competition and will play through lunchtimes over the next week. 
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Organisation for Wednesday 15 December 
Next Wednesday, 15 December, secondary students will be having their class party. We ask that each 
student bring one item to contribute to the party. This will be organised amongst the students.  
At 1pm we will be walking to the pool to have lunch and our final sport session. Students can either 
take their lunch or purchase it from the pool. 
 
Secondary Requirements List 
Below is the requirements list for secondary students for next year. 

Secondary news  

 
 

 Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

 
Term 4 
Week 11 

  

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
Year 11—N/A 
Year 12—N/A 
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Graduation Dinner 2021 
 

On Monday, 6 December 2021, many of our secondary 

students and staff members had a fantastic evening at 

the Tottenham Bowling Club celebrating Lachie’s    

graduation from Tottenham Central School. 

 

Dinner was followed by much fun and laughter as we 

listened to a formal farewell speech from Miss Thorpe, 

then an entertaining guest speech via video message 

by former student and Lachie’s great friend – Jack     

Bennett. More laughs were heard as our MCs of the 

evening - Isaac, Thomas and Bailey - ‘roasted’ Lachie 

with songs and small gifts to acknowledge his time at 

our school. Lachie then continued the tradition by 

nominating a song and a cheeky gift for his teachers – 

which is always a highlight of graduation night! 

 

After the formalities, dancing and dancefloor games 

completed the night’s celebrations. 
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Other news  
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Principal Miss Amanda Thorpe 
  
Assistant Principal Mrs. Meggan Adam (relieving) 
  
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs. Sarah Lindsay 
  
P & C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Tottenham Central School 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or  request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Contact us 

 Calendar  

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

 
TERM 1 

2022  MONDAY  TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

WEEK 1 
    28 

 
Start of Heat Week 

WEEK 2 
 
 

31 January 
 
 

1 
 

2 
 

3 4 
 
SDD 
 

WEEK 3 

7 
 
SDD 
 

8 
 
Students return for 
2022 

9 10 11 
 
Swimming Carnival 

HEAT WEEK 

WEEK 10 

6 
Year 12 Graduation 

7 8 
Burgoyne Debate 
 
School Swimming 
 
 

9 
Canteen 
 
School Swimming 

10 
Presentation Day  -
Livestream 
 
Last School        
Swimming Scheme 

WEEK 11 

13 
 

14 
Whole school 
Christmas Mufti Day 
 
Primary Class      
parties/Disco 

15 
Canteen 
 
Secondary class    
parties 

16 
 
Last day of term 

17 
 
Staff Development 
Day 

 
     

Canteen 
For the last time in 2021 the canteen will be open on Wednesday the 15th of December.  
Free Icy Tube with every order. 
 
Salad-of-the-Day will be Roasted Sweet Potato with Bacon.  
 
NB: for those that heard that yesterday's canteen was the last, well I just couldn't resist, I will squeeze 
another one in. 
Kathryn Klante 


